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A MESSAGE FROM OUR CO-CHAIRSA LETTER FROM THE DEAN

Dear Alumnae Legacy Circle members,

Over the past seven years, the Alumnae Legacy Circle (ALC) has exemplified unwavering 
dedication to Columbia College. I am truly grateful for the efforts of this group,  
which has expanded to 144 alumnae from around the world. The growth of this  
leadership society is a testament to the importance of the ALC and the enthusiasm for  
philanthropy driven by women’s leadership.

In the pages of the 2022–23 Alumnae Legacy Circle Annual Report, you will find highlights 
from the year that showcase the continued efforts of this remarkable cohort. Your  
generosity made an impact on the lives of our students through need-based financial aid, 
internships and research stipends, the Core Curriculum, student life offerings and much 
more. Throughout the fiscal year, the ALC collectively raised $3.32 million for Columbia  
College, of which $1.93 million was allocated to the Columbia College Fund. 

During my first year as dean of Columbia College, I had the opportunity to connect with 
many of you. With events like the Dean’s Circle, Dean’s Scholarship, and John Jay  
Associates Receptions, as well as ALC-exclusive events, I had a chance to get to know 
this inspiring group. I would like to offer special thanks to Co-chairs Kelley Badishkanian 
CC’98, BUS’08, Germaine Choe CC’95 and Diana Greenwald CC’11 as well as Vice 
Chairs Sarah Aibel CC’92, P: CC’23, CC’25 and Emily N. Hu CC’95, VPS’00. 

Thank you again for your generosity and partnership as members of the ALC. Your 
dedication enables the College to offer the best undergraduate experience possible for  
our students. 

Respect,

Josef Sorett
Dean of Columbia College
Vice President for Undergraduate Education
Professor of Religion & African American and  
African Diaspora Studies

Dear fellow members,

Thank you for generous support of Columbia College and your commitment to this  
remarkable group of women. We are proud of this community and delighted to share  
this annual report with you. 

This year, the ALC welcomed 11 new members, which brought membership to 144, 
including 11 alumnae who graduated in the last 10 years. Five members celebrated their 
5th anniversary and an incredible 67 members have been here from the start of the ALC. 

We also celebrated members of the ALC in their successes. In November 2022, Claire C.  
Shipman CC’86, SIPA’94 was honored with the Alexander Hamilton Medal — the  
highest honor awarded to a member of the Columbia College community for  
distinguished service to the College and accomplishment in any field of endeavor. In  
January 2023, we saw Sherri P. Wolf CC’90, P: CC’21, CC’24 be named president of  
the Columbia College Alumni Association — the second woman to lead the association  
in its nearly 200-year history. In March 2023, Anna E. Brockway CC’92, P: CC’26 was 
among the recipients of the John Jay Award for her distinguished professional  
achievements as an alumna of Columbia College. 

As we look back on the successes and growth of the ALC, we are humbled by your  
support and generosity. Please join us in reflecting on 2022–23 through the pages of  
this report.

Sincerely,

Kelley Badishkanian CC’98, BUS’08 
Germaine Choe CC’95 
Diana Greenwald CC’11 
Co-chairs, Alumnae Legacy Circle
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2022–23 COLLEGE HIGHLIGHTS
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NEW UNIVERSITY PRESIDENT 
 
In July 2023, Nemat “Minouche” Shafik became 
the 20th president of Columbia University, making 
her the first female president in the University’s 
history. President Shafik is a leading economist 
whose remarkable career has focused on public 
policy and academia. Her most recent book, What 
We Owe Each Other: A New Social Construct, 
challenges institutions and individuals to rethink 
how we can better support each other.

ALC members Lisa L. Carnoy CC’89, P: CC’26 
(Committee Chair), Abigail Elbaum CC’92, BUS’94, 
Wanda M. Holland Greene CC’89, TC’91, TC’21 
and Claire C. Shipman CC’86, SIPA’94 served as 
members of the Presidential Search Committee.

DEAN SORETT’S FIRST YEAR 
 
This year was Josef Sorett’s first as dean of 
Columbia College. Dean Sorett joined the 
Columbia faculty in 2009 as a professor in the 
departments of Religion and African American &  
African Diaspora Studies. He connected with 
Columbia College alumni at events throughout 
the country, including Boston, Miami, San 
Francisco and Los Angeles. His second book, 
Black is a Church: Christianity and the Contours 
of (African) American Life was published in  
March 2023.

CORE KNOWLEDGE BOOK SERIES 
LAUNCHES 
 
Inspired by the Core Curriculum, the Core 
Knowledge Book Series aims to deliver the 
intellectual energy and creative thinking of the 
Core’s classes to a wider audience. The series, 
published by Columbia University Press, acts as a 
companion to Core courses and is written by faculty 
from Columbia College and other institutions. 
 
In February, the College hosted more than 100 
students, alumni and faculty in Low Library to 
hear a discussion with professors Elisabeth 
Ladenson, Gareth Williams and Philip Kitcher, 
moderated by Dean Josef Sorett. 

EXPANSION OF FINANCIAL AID

During the 2022–23 academic year, Columbia 
College rolled out several financial aid 
enhancements. Families with typical assets and 
incomes below $66,000 are no longer expected 
to contribute to the cost of their student’s 
education. In addition, students from families 
with typical assets and incomes up to $150,000 
attend Columbia tuition-free. The College also 
introduced $2,000 start-up grants, which are 
awarded to low-income, first-year students to 
ease their transition to college.

CLASS OF 2027 
 
Columbia College and The Fu Foundation School 
of Engineering and Applied Science selected the 
incoming Class of 2027 from the third-largest-ever 
applicant pool. 2,246 students were accepted from 
57,129 applicants, making this year’s overall admission 
rate 3.9 percent — the second lowest in admissions 
history. The Class of 2027 hails from all 50 states and 
101 countries, highlighting Columbia’s ever-expanding 
global reputation. Approximately half of admitted 
students were offered need-based financial aid. 

TRANSFORMATION OF URIS HALL 
 
As part of the ever-improving Morningside campus, 
Uris Hall will transform into a central meeting place 
with flexible classrooms and gathering spaces. This 
exciting intellectual hub will draw together students 
and faculty — promoting innovation and community, 
and amplifying the public impact of teaching, 
learning and research.



The Alumnae Legacy Circle is a leadership giving society for Columbia College’s most 
generous alumnae. The ALC has grown to 144 members since it was established.

39
MEMBERS

67
MEMBERS

83
MEMBERS

2017 2018 2019 2020 2021 2022 2023

98
MEMBERS

112
MEMBERS

133
MEMBERS

144
MEMBERS

NEWEST MEMBERS

The ALC continues to grow, welcoming 11 new members this year! Special thanks 
to these incredible alumnae for their commitment to Columbia College.

•	 Helena Daras CC’01 — Washington, D.C. 
•	 Melissa A. de la Cruz-Johnston CC’93 — Los Angeles, CA
•	 Adria C. Hou CC’02 — San Francisco, CA
•	 Daria L. Ibn-Tamas CC’96 — Los Angeles, CA
•	 Shaziya Assur Keswani CC’04, VPS’08 — New York, NY
•	 Joanne N. Kwong CC’97 — New York, NY
•	 Ritu Metzger CC’94, P: CC’26 — Novato, CA
•	 Jenny F. Raj CC’00 — San Francisco, CA
•	 Diana Semel Allen CC’90 — Cary, NC
•	 Tiffani L. Shin CC’95 — Los Angeles, CA
•	 Joanna Usher Silver CC’89 — New York, NY

GROWTH OVER TIME
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New York

California

GLOBAL REACH The ALC brings together alumnae from 19 states and 7 countries!
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2022–23 SPECIAL EVENTS

October 6, 2022 
San Francisco ALC Member Dinner 
Leo’s Oyster Bar — San Francisco, CA  
Hosts: Sumana Rao CC’08 and Emily N. Hu 
CC’95, VPS’00

October 27, 2022 
Dinner with Wanda M. Holland Greene 
The Hamlin School — San Francisco, CA   
Host: Wanda M. Holland Greene CC’89, 
TC’91, TC’21

November 5, 2022 
Boston Event with Dean Josef Sorett 
The ‘Quin House — Boston, MA  
Hosts: Germaine Choe CC’95 and  
Michael Choe 
Host committee: Diana Greenwald CC’11 
and Emily Miles Terry CC’89

November 17, 2022 
Alexander Hamilton Award Dinner 
Low Rotunda Memorial Library 
Honoree: Claire C. Shipman CC’86, SIPA‘94

November 29, 2022 
Dean’s Circle Reception 
The Barry Home  — New York, NY 
Hosts: Kyra Tirana Barry CC’87,  
P: CC’17 and David B. Barry CC’87, 
P: CC’17

December 6, 2022 
Real Conversations on  

Women’s Health 
Hosted Virtually 

Panelists: Dr. Stephanie Falcone  
Bernik CC’89, P: CC’24 and  

Dr. Emily N. Hu CC’95, VPS’00

February 10, 2023 
Miami Event with Dean Josef Sorett 

The Mendelson Home — Coconut Grove, FL 
Hosts: Victor Mendelson CC’89, P: CC’18, 

CC’20, CC’23 and Lisa Mendelson  
P: CC’18, CC’20, CC’23

February 23, 2023 
ALC in Coversation with  

Dean Josef Sorett 
Hosted Virtually and at the  

Columbia Alumni Center

March 1, 2023 
John Jay Awards Dinner 

Cipriani  — New York, NY 
Honoree: Anna E. Brockway CC’92, P: CC’26

May 13, 2023 
Los Angeles County  
Museum of Art Tour 

LACMA  —  Los Angeles, CA 
Curated by: Leah Lehmbeck CC’97
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Throughout the year, members of the Alumnae Legacy Circle are invited to  
events and programs that foster community among members and provide access 
to College leadership.



2022–23 ALUMNAE LEADERS
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Alumnae Legacy Circle members are leaders at Columbia. They serve the Columbia 
community in a multitude of ways — as members of boards, committees and giving 
societies as well as through their engagement in the ALC.
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2022–23 AREAS OF SUPPORT

TOP AREAS OF SUPPORT

Unrestricted
$779k 

Financial Aid 
$712k

Core Curriculum
$221k

SUPPORT OF THE COLUMBIA COLLEGE FUND

Members of the Alumnae Legacy Circle generously contributed $1.93 million  
to the Columbia College Fund during the 2022–23 Fiscal Year. These gifts are 
current-use — this means the full amount is immediately available to be spent. 
Donations to the Columbia College Fund can be unrestricted, so they can be used 
where they are needed most, or directed to the Core Curriculum, financial aid, 
internships or student life. 

SUPPORT BEYOND THE COLLEGE FUND

ALC members gave an additional $1.39 million to other areas of Columbia  
College by supporting various funds, including $799,000 to endowed scholarship 
funds. Endowed funds provide Columbia with a reliable source of income in 
perpetuity. They are invested and the accumulated appreciation and income is 
used to fund an annual distribution. Combined with the College Fund, this 
support helps the College meet the needs of students each year.
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TOP FIVE AREAS OF SUPPORT

1754 SOCIETY

The 1754 Society is a giving society for alumni, parents and friends who make plans 
for the University through trust, estate or other future gifts. Membership includes 
special recognition and access to unique speakers and experiences.

The following members of the ALC are also members of the 1754 Society.

•	 Lisa L. Carnoy CC’89, P: CC’26
•	 Dehua Chen CC’92
•	 Michele A. Esposito CC’96*
•	 Leslie Gittess Brodsky CC’88, P: CC’23, CC’25
•	 Erin Z. Hussein CC’92, LAW’95, P: CC’27*
•	 Daria L. Ibn-Tamas CC’96
•	 Donna H. MacPhee CC’89, P: CC’17
•	 Sejal Patel Daswani CC’95, SIPA’96
•	 Sarah Schrager Gitlin CC’13
•	 Claire E. Theobald CC’88
•	 Sharon Yang CC’08

SUPPORT ACROSS COLUMBIA

ALC members demonstrated their commitment to Columbia by giving $1.91  
million to other areas of the University, supporting student success, faculty  
excellence and so much more.

*1754 Society Committee Member

Daria L. Ibn-Tamas CC’96 joined both the ALC and the 1754 
Society in 2023 by making the Columbia College Fund a part 
of her estate plans. Daria has been a longtime supporter of 
the College Fund because of the many Columbia friendships 
that have enriched her life, particularly those formed in 
student government and her sorority, Alpha Kappa Alpha. 
Daria will serve as the ALC’s first 1754 Ambassador and 
looks forward to sharing how meaningful a planned gift to 
Columbia can be with her fellow ALC members.

MULTI-YEAR COMMITMENTS
 
Multi-year commitments are leadership pledges that are paid over a period of 
three to five years. They offer the College a promise of ongoing support and 
enable donors to invest in the future of the school. Thirteen members of the ALC 
generously made new multi-year commitments to support the most vital needs of 
the College.
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COLLEGE WALK SOCIETY

The College Walk Society (CWS) is a leadership giving society for alumni, parents 
and friends who make a meaningful contribution in support of financial aid at the 
College. Members are the College’s most generous and loyal financial aid donors 
who share the belief that the opportunity to pursue knowledge should not be  
constrained by a student’s background or ability to pay.

So far, the College has welcomed over 100 donors, including the following 
members of the ALC.

•	 Kelley Buechel Badishkanian CC’98, BUS’08
•	 Lydia C. Callaghan CC’92, SW’24
•	 Germaine Choe CC’95
•	 Mary Corley Dunn CC’98
•	 Lexi S. Diamond CC’91, CC’26
•	 Cornelia L. Gallo CC’88
•	 Suzanne Greenstein Vogel CC’99
•	 Diana Greenwald CC’11
•	 Jennifer S. Hsia CC’06
•	 Katrina M. Kerkering CC’93
•	 Sunny Kim CC’97
•	 Grace Lang CC’93
•	 Heather Moylan Meyerdirk CC’06
•	 Sejal Patel Daswani CC’95, SIPA’96
•	 Sandy Wang CC’92, P: CC’24
•	 Nina Zipser CC’94
•	 Anonymous CC’92

Sunny Kim CC’97 joined the ALC in 2020 and the College 
Walk Society in 2023 with a gift to establish the LCR 
Scholarship, a current-use scholarship. It’s important to Sunny 
to support the College’s most pressing priorities, and she 
knows that a gift to financial aid is critical to the enduring 
legacy of a Columbia College education. 

The CWS was launched in 2021 as part of the College’s Financial  

Aid Initiative. So far, this campaign has brought in more than  

$330 million towards its goal of raising $500 million by 2027.
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2022–23 NAMED SCHOLARSHIPS

Alumnae Legacy Circle members funded 37 current-use and endowed Named 
Scholarships at Columbia College during the 2022–23 academic year. These  
scholarships provide critical support to students, enabling them to make the most 
of their Columbia experience. Meet a few of the inspiring students who benefited 
from ALC support.

“Financial support was a big factor in whether or not I was 
going to be able to attend Columbia. I come from a  
low-income family, so having access to these resources will 
help my pursuit of an astrophysics degree and is deeply 
appreciated. Columbia is a diverse university, and I have 
been able to find an incredible balance within the school. 
Looking beyond college, I hope to do research in the field 
of astrophysics and become a science communicator for 
generations to come.” 
 
— Sosaia Talanoa CC’26
Recipient of the Lang Family Scholarship,  
established by Grace Lang CC’93

“I’m eternally grateful for the Callaghan Family Scholarship 
Fund. I wouldn’t be able to do anything I’m currently doing if 
it wasn’t for this financial help. The impact of this aid is truly 
indescribable and has provided me the opportunity to study 
in such a magical place as Columbia.”

— Sebastian Gonzalez-Quintero CC’25
Recipient of the Callaghan Family Scholarship,  
established by Lydia C. Callaghan CC’92, SW’24

“I am thankful for getting the chance to proceed with my 
education at this amazing institution. I get to explore the Core 
in depth — it’s amazing to learn more about the philosophies 
that shape the world we live in. I love being in New York City 
and learning from this diverse place.” 

– Wangui Wambugu CC’26
Recipient of the Diamond Family Scholarship,  
established by Lexi S. Diamond CC’91, P: CC’26

“Attending Columbia College has been a dream of mine 
for a long time, but the cost was something I immediately 
considered before applying. I would not, and could never, 
willingly put more financial pressure on my parents after 
seeing how hard they have worked for every single one of 
my opportunities. So when I saw my financial aid package, 
it was like a burden was lifted off of me. Frantic searches for 
scholarships slowed, loan discussions over the dinner table 
stopped, and I finally could think solely about my future. All  
I have to do is succeed.” 

— Adebola Adewale CC’26  
Recipient of the Abigail Elbaum Scholarship,  
established by Abigail Elbaum CC’92, BUS’94



Alumnae Leaders        Areas of Support       Named Scholarships        Member Feature        ALC Members20 21A Letter from the Dean        A Message from Our Co-chairs        College Highlights         Membership        Events

ALC MEMBER FEATURE

When reading last year’s Alumnae Legacy Circle Annual Report, Mary O’Donnell Hulme 
CC’92, SIPA’95 and Kathryn R. O’Donnell-Schlatter CC’93 were surprised to see each  
other on the list of new members. The sisters had both joined the ALC in April 2022  
without the other’s knowledge. Their individual and shared experiences as students 
inspired them to give back to Columbia College and continue to be meaningful in their 
relationship with each other. 

Mary was the first to choose Columbia, entering as a first-year student in the fall of 1988. 
Mary and Kathryn’s mother was hopeful that Mary would choose Columbia. As someone 
who grew up in the suburbs, their father was more hesitant of the city environment. After 
they took her for a campus tour, she said the environment was “expansive and cozy at 
the same time.” She felt free to explore all of New York City but she could always rely on 
the Columbia community as a home base. 

Kathryn became interested in exploring Columbia 
when she saw her older sister’s student experience. 
The following year, Kathryn entered her first year at 
the College. Both lived in Carman Hall during their 
first year and valued how diverse their residence 
hall was at the time. They noted how this exposed 
them to new perspectives and led to robust  
conversations surrounding the Core Curriculum in 
and outside of the classroom.  

Mary and Kathryn’s connection to Columbia didn’t 
end at graduation. When interviewing young  
women interested in attending Columbia and 
hearing their stories, in conjunction with the rising 
cost of a college education, they found themselves 
motivated to join the ALC. When Kathryn reflects 
on her time as a student, she appreciates how the 
generosity of alumni before her paved a way for 
many of her peers to attend Columbia — several 

of whom she remains friends with today. Mary  
appreciates the intellectual skills that the Core 
gave her and seeks to support other women in 
receiving these skills from the curriculum. Both 
believe that their philanthropy to the College has 
deepened their bond to Columbia by connecting 
them to the needs of current students.  

Similarly, their time at the College and in the ALC 
deepened their relationship with one another. 
Kathryn says her shared educational experience 
with her sister “remains foundational” to their  
relationship. It has allowed them to explore 
mutual interests beyond what most siblings 
share. Both developed an affinity for art history 
and Shakespeare after taking classes with Professor 
Meyer Shapiro. They still like to meet in the city 
when there is an exhibition that excites them like 
Lauren Halsey’s Metropolitan Museum Rooftop and the Van Gogh Cypresses exhibits. Mary 
fondly remembers visiting museums in the city with her Art Humanities Professor, Vidya  
Dehejia, who taught Indian and Islamic Art at the time. This class gave both sisters a new 
lens through which to explore art that anchors their relationship in many ways today.  

When Mary was asked what being a part of the ALC means to her, she said that,  
“Columbia has given me so much. I want to support the next generation of students 
and for them to have the same benefits that I received from my Columbia experience. 
Those benefits ranged from having intellectual conversations to making lifelong friends to 
spending time in New York City.” 

Similarly, Kathryn recalled reading the student biographies from scholarship recipients in 
last year’s Alumnae Legacy Circle Annual Report and feeling “so proud and impressed” 
with her alma mater. She said, “reading about these students is really inspiring! I want to 
continue to support this because we should invest in the talent that we have when it is  
impactful and makes a difference in their lives and our community. It’s the students who 
are inspiring. I was reading [the Annual Report] thinking ‘Oh my goodness, these  
students are incredible!’ It’s hard for that [feeling] to not be infectious — and you want 
to participate in that.” 

Mary, 1992

Kathryn, 1993



Christine Cronin Hurst CC’84
Helena Daras CC’01
Melissa A. de la Cruz-Johnston CC’93
Lexi S. Diamond CC’91, P: CC’26
Elana Drell Szyfer CC’91, P: CC’25
Beatrice M. Edmonds CC’19
Abigail Elbaum CC’92, BUS’94
Michele A. Esposito CC’96
Michelle Estilo Kaiser CC’87, PH’92, VPS’97,  
   P: CC’20, CC’25
Leslie N. Estrada CC’94, P: CC’26
Stephanie Falcone Bernik CC’89, P: CC’24
Catherine A. Froman CC’88
Cornelia L. Gallo CC’88
Dorcas W. Gardner CC’90
Ana Genender O’Brien CC’93, LAW’96
Leslie Gittess Brodsky CC’88, P: CC’23, CC’25
Michelle J. Goldberg CC’91, P: CC’25
Purvi S. Goor CC’97
Suzanne Greenstein Vogel CC’99
Yael Halaas CC’92
Joanna E. Herman CC’98
Maya Ho CC’18
Sandra H. Hoffen CC’87
Wanda M. Holland Greene CC’89, TC’91, TC’21
Catherine Holst Grimm CC’96, LAW’02
Nina L. Hong CC’93, LAW’96
Adria C. Hou CC’02
Jennifer S. Hsia CC’06
Alina R. Huo CC’96
Erin Z. Hussein CC’92, LAW’95, P: CC’27
Daria L. Ibn-Tamas CC’96
Britta W. Jacobson CC’96

CO-CHAIRS
Kelley Buechel Badishkanian CC’98, BUS’08
Germaine Choe CC’95
Diana Greenwald CC’11 

VICE CHAIRS
Sarah Aibel CC’92, P: CC’23, CC’25
Emily N. Hu CC’95, VPS’00

MEMBERS
Lori Alvino McGill CC’99, LAW’03
Alisa Amarosa Wood CC’01, BUS’08
Jennifer Anglade Dahlberg CC’93, P: CC’23
Noa Arias CC’01
Shaziya Assur Keswani CC’04, VPS’08
Maiken E. Baird CC’89
Allyson B. Baker CC’95
Olivia R. Barry CC’17
Samara Bernot Meshel CC’92, P: CC’18, CC’23
Francesca Bodini CC’06, BUS’09
June Boonyasai Lehv CC’95, DM’00, DM’02,  
   P: CC’25, CC’27
Anna E. Brockway CC’92, P: CC’26
Lydia C. Callaghan CC’92, SW’24
Lisa L. Carnoy CC’89, P: CC’26
Joyce Chang CC’86, P: CC’24
Yahphen Y. Chang CC’87, P: CC’24
Cynthia Chen CC’04, GSAS’14
Dehua Chen CC’92
Claudia P. Choi CC’96, SIPA’98
Debra C. Chow CC’01
Jennifer C. Chung CC’98
Mary Corley Dunn CC’98

Columbia College is proud to recognize the members of the Alumnae Legacy Circle. 
Thank you for your generosity and dedication to the College.

Gail A. Katz CC’97
Stefanie F. Katz-Rothman CC’88, P: CC’26
Alison P. Kay CC’06
Kristine Kennedy CC’91, LAW’94, P: CC’24, CC’25
Katrina M. Kerkering CC’93
Sunny Kim CC’97
Penny W. Kline CC’91, LAW’97
Kara M. Kupferberg CC’18, SIPA’19
Begumhan Kurdoglu CC’20
Joanne N. Kwong CC’97
Christine W. Lai CC’95
Grace Lang CC’93
Emily Lavine Rosin CC’18
Amy H. Lee CC’94
Danielle M. Lee CC’97, BUS’04
Karen Lee CC’92
Sunhee Lee CC’90
Mary J. Leong CC’93
Jennifer M. Levine CC’91, P: CC’22
Pamela M. Levine CC’93
Julie A. Levy CC’91, P: CC’21, CC’25
Tina Lin CC’91, VPS’96
Donna H. MacPhee CC’89, P: CC’17
Karen A. Mahoney CC’88, P: CC’19, CC’27
Jennifer Maxfield Ostfeld CC’99, JRN’00
Sarah Mernick CC’07
Ritu Metzger CC’94, P: CC’26
Cindy Z. Michel CC’95
Emily Miles Terry CC’89
Meredith Milstein Polivy CC’09, BUS’17
Janice Mok Ince CC’01
Cassey Morales CC’96
Heather Moylan Meyerdirk CC’06
Juwa Nguy CC’95
Mary O’Donnell Hulme CC’92, SIPA’95
Kathryn R. O’Donnell-Schlatter CC’93
Maya V. Pandit CC’17, PH’19
Sejal Patel Daswani CC’95, SIPA’96
Caitlin Prendergast Brodie CC’06
Christina Pullo Daloia CC’00
Caroline Puri Mitchell CC’02
Jenny F. Raj CC’00

Sumana Rao CC’08
Maria A. Rodino CC’88, P: CC’18, CC’20, CC’26,  
   VPS’23
Olivia C. Santoro CC’13, BUS’20
Teresa M. Saputo-Crerend CC’87, BUS’92, P: CC’22
Amanda Schoenberg CC’92, VPS’97
Sarah Schrager Gitlin CC’13
Diana Semel Allen CC’90
Tiffani L. Shin CC’95
Claire C. Shipman CC’86, SIPA’94
Esther R. Sholes CC’91
Beth E. Shubin Stein CC’91, VPS’96
Joanna Usher Silver CC’89
Lara Stolman CC’91
Michelle Tan CC’16
JoBeth Tananbaum Abecassis CC’07
Claire E. Theobald CC’88
Kyra Tirana Barry CC’87, P: CC’17
Mila H. Tuttle CC’96, SIPA’05, P: CC’26
Mary Vig CC’91
Shazi Visram CC’99, BUS’04
Cecilia C. Wang CC’09, LAW’12
Ellen A. Weinstein CC’93
Elizabeth Weir Factor CC’91
Sherri P. Wolf CC’90, P: CC’21, CC’24
Maria S. Wong CC’03
Grace Wu SEAS’00
Michelle Yan CC’20
Sharon Yang CC’08
Christina Ying CC’89
Nina Zipser CC’94
Anonymous CC’86
Anonymous CC’87
Anonymous CC’88 (2)
Anonymous CC’89 (2)
Anonymous CC’90
Anonymous CC’92 (4)
Anonymous CC’94
Anonymous CC’98
Anonymous CC’04 (2)

2022–23 ALUMNAE LEGACY CIRCLE MEMBERS

Alumnae Leaders        Areas of Support       Named Scholarships        Member Feature       ALC Members22 23A Letter from the Dean        A Message from Our Co-chairs        College Highlights         Membership        Events



COLUMBIA COLLEGE 
ALUMNAE LEGACY CIRCLE  

college.columbia.edu/alumni/alc

kq2162@columbia.edu   |   212-851-7941


